
INFORMAL REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS No. 22-139 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To the Mayor and Members of the City Council September 20, 2022 
Page 1 of 1 

 
SUBJECT:  STOCKYARDS MOBILITY STUDY 

 

 
ISSUED BY THE CITY MANAGER                                                               FORT WORTH, TEXAS 

This informal report aims to provide an overview of the Stockyards Mobility Study which 
Transportation and Public Works (TPW) is planning to conduct to address transportation safety and 
congestion issues in the Stockyards. 
 
The Stockyards has been experiencing substantial growth over the past few years with increased 
numbers of visitors (both local and out of area) likely due to the recently completed hotel and related 
shopping/entertainment venues as well as a renewed comfort by the general public to visit this 
unique Fort Worth attraction since the impacts of COVID-19 have been diminishing. The City of Fort 
Worth TPW Department is conducting a transportation infrastructure study to assess issues and 
identify solutions to improve vehicular circulation, on-street parking, ADA accessibility, and 
pedestrian safety. The study will collect traffic count data and perform extensive observations to 
make recommendations that could be implemented as short-term operational improvements and will 
also provide long-term recommendations that will be used as a roadmap for future infrastructure 
improvements. 
 
Study area roadway segments are:  
 

1. N Main Street from NE 23rd Street to Stockyards Boulevard  
2. East Exchange Avenue from N Main Street to Packers Avenue 
3. Stockyards Boulevard from N Main Street to Packers Avenue 
4. NE 23rd Street from N Main St to Niles City Boulevard   
5. Packers Ave from NE 23rd Street to Stockyards Boulevard  
6. Niles City Boulevard from NE 23rd Street to E Exchange Avenue 
7. Mule Alley from NE 23rd Street to E Exchange Avenue 

 
A Mayor and Council Communication is currently being prepared for the September 27 agenda 
regarding this project. The study is scheduled to begin in October 2022 and is anticipated to be 
completed in May 2023. The City of Fort Worth will engage various agencies and stakeholder 
groups during the study.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Lauren Prieur, Interim Transportation and Public Works 
Director, at 817-392-6035. 
 
 
David Cooke 
City Manager 
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